
 

APPROVED MINUTES 
Traffic Safety Commission Meeting  

Tuesday February 14, 2017 at 9:30 A.M. 
Community Room of the Health & Human Services Building 

303 W Chapel Street 
Dodgeville, Wisconsin 53533 

Iowa 

County 

Wisconsin 

For information regarding access for the disabled please call 935-0399. 

Any subject on this agenda may become an action item.  
 

1 Members were present at 9:30am.  Meeting called to order at 9:37am by Chair Hardy. 

2 

Roll Call.  Highway Commissioner Hardy, Kaivon Souri Sheriff’s Dept., Ryan Mayer, WisDOT, Thomas 

Forbes Iowa County Board, Greg Lee Dodgeville Public Works, Joe Thomas Ridgeway Town Chair, Sue 

Matye Iowa County Health Dept, Kurt Schultz Governor’s Council of Highway Safety, Annette Biggin 

SWTC Driver’s Education.  Also present:  Francis Schelfhout WisDOT, Katrina Hecimovic, SWWRPC, 

Tammy Fitzsimons 

3 
Approve the agenda for this “02-14-2017” meeting and the minutes of the November 15, 2016 meeting. 

Agenda for this 02-14-2017 meeting and minutes of the 11-16-2016 meeting were approved by Souri and 

seconded by Thomas with unanimous consent with corrections made. 

4 

Report from committee members. 

 

Hardy brought forth discussion of the lighting project on CTH K & 14, Commission will follow up with 

the Town of Arena to discuss any concerns.  Ryan Mayer discussed information with regards to different 

options for lighting, crosswalk, sidewalk, or trail along with information on funding a “Safe Route to 

School” in Hollandale on STH 39 & CTH K between the village and the schools.  The program has some 

minimal funding requirements which this project may meet for a sidewalk plus additional cost of culvert 

extension work.   Commissioner will follow up with the village to gauge interest on applying for a grant 

for the project.  Hardy, Mayer, and Parman to gather more information and discuss further with the 

Village of Hollandale.   

 

5 

STH 130/133 Lone Rock Bridge design. 

 

Francis Schelfhout provided a powerpoint presentation to review alternatives being considered for 

replacement of the Lone Rock/Wisconsin River bridge crossing.  See attached document which 

summarizes the discussion.   Francis asked if the commission would consider making a preferred 

alternative recommendation to the state for the location.  Souri to review the location of the STH 130/133 

bridge intersection and provide the information to the commission at the May meeting.   Commission 

members were asked to review the information to consider a recommendation at the next meeting. 

6 

Industrial Drive intersection signage review  

 

Ryan Mayer brought forth a concern from the Police Chief of Barneveld with regards to several cases of 

drive thru at the stop sign at Industrial Drive intersection.  There was discussion about signage changes, 

lighting, and rumble strips.  Mayer to continue reviewing the intersection and provide some signage 

changes per his assessments, which include additional signage for stop aheads and etc.   In addition, 

WisDOT will place this location on a list of intersections to provide turn counts for to evaluate the 

existing 4-way stop condition necessity.   Ryan will provide updates to the commission as the need arises. 



7 

ATV Ordinance and Route requests update: 

 

The Iowa County ATV Ordinance was revised at the December meeting of the Board.   Hardy provided 

an update of the revisions to the ATV ordinance.  Section 2.1 Designation has been revised.  ATV route 

reviews are now to occur once annually during the November TSC meeting, then proceed to the County 

Board via the Public Works Committee.   The County Highway Department is responsible for all signage 

installations and maintenance, and the sponsoring ATV clubs shall reimburse the county for those costs.   

There have been 3 additional ATV routes open in Iowa County in the Town of Mifflin as a result of 

Mifflin reopening its’ roads to ATV’s by a new ordinance.     

 

Pec Valley ATV Club has requested routes between Hollandale and Ridgeway, which continue to be 

discussed.  The Town of Moscow has approved some routes as a part of this discussion.  The club 

continues to work with the Town of Ridgeway to discuss routes and are planning a March Public 

Information meeting.   

 

Forbes brought forth discussion of the restriction of ATV’s on the Military Ridge trail.  Would like to 

know why they are restricted or what the process may be to make changes.  Hardy will gather information 

and discuss further in the May meeting. 

8 

BOTS Report - Bike Safety, Legislative update, and other information – Bott 

 

Hardy distributed a summary of accidents to-date in 2017 and end of year 2016 results for review.   

Commission reviewed the report with some discussion. 

9 

Kaivon Souri reviewed two recent Iowa County crashes. 

 

1.  Fatality on CTH N.   

2. Fatality at STH 14 & Dover intersection.  EMS Ground & Med flight was called to scene.  There 

was 1 fatality. 

10 
Hardy discussed the 2009 MUTCD requirements and upcoming 2019 compliance deadlines for curve 

signage updates, which may include chevrons.  Hardy will provide updates on the findings and process at 

future meetings.  

11 
Next meeting date – tentative – and adjournment. 

 

Motion to adjourn by Lee, Second by Souri, carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 10:51 am. 

  

Minutes by Highway Department 

 


